MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

July 13, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on July 13, 2015 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:06 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Commissioner




Pete Peluso

Commissioner


 

Tony Maieli

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

Chief






Tom Quagliaria




Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of June 22, 2015 made by    Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.
Motion to approve warrants and claims made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.  Warrants and claim in the amount of $35,112.21 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
Be it resolved that on July 2, 2015 the BOFC adopted a resolution naming new Trustees for the Losap account being Vice Chairman Peter Peluso and Commissioner Tony Maieli.  Motion to approve this resolution made by Chairman Faracco seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Correspondence:

FF Joseph Felder has been re-qualified on 3-6-1.

FF Anton Nadvornik Jr. has been qualified on 3-6-3.

Resignation letter from the department received from Peter Spina III effective 6/24/15.  Chief confirmed all equipment and uniforms have been returned.

7/13/15

Letter received from Chief requesting the use of 3-6-8 for training in Hecksher State Park on July 23, 2015.  Request approved.

Letter received from Chief requesting an additional hose rack be mounted in the truck house.  Comm. Maieli advised the 3rd one will be installed this week.

Letter received from Chief requesting the use of 3-6-10 for the softball team on Thursday, July 16, 2015.  Request approved.

Letter received from Chief requesting the Junior Drill team use 3-6-23 and Trailer for a tournament on July 16, 2015 at Hagerman.  Request approved.

Letter received from Chief requesting the purchase or repair of the couches/recliners in basement.  Comm. Maieli will look into warranty and advise at next business meeting.
Letter received from Chief requesting the refurbish of two laptops.  Comm. Peluso advised he will look into it with IT and will revisit.

P.O. request received from Chief for refreshments NTE $500.00.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve a P.O. NTE $599.80 for the purchase of EMT shirts made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Chief Quagliara advised 2nd Asst. Hollborn is working on budget items, i.e. setting appointments with vendors testing different tools. 
Chairman Faracco advised the Chief that his budget deadline in 8/10/15.

Comm. Maieli held a discussion with Chief regarding pager rescue tones.  Chief will look into how pagers are programmed and report back.

Comm. Maieli held a discussion with Chief on medical policy.

Comm. Maieli thanked the Chief for his assistance on the 3 bay.
Comm. Peluso advised the final paperwork is being filed for DASNY $50,000 grant.  

Comm. Peluso advised Sound Medical submitted 2016 proposed contract.
District Supervisor advised the computer transfer will begin on Monday for dispatch.

Comm. Peluso handed over June 2015 PCR’s to the Chief.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:03 pm made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

